GOVERNMENT OF ANDHRA PRADESH
HEALTH, MEDICAL AND FAMILY WELFARE (J2) DEPARTMENT

Letter.N0.6970/]J2/2010 Dated 24.05.2014

From

The Principal Secretary to Government,

Health, Medical and Family Welfare Department,
A.P. Secretariat,

Hyderabad

%
The Secretary,
A.P. Para Medical Board,

Hyderabad

Sir,

Sub :- Establishment - Filling up of vacant posts of Multipurpose
Health Assistants (M) in ITDA areas the State on Contract
basis - Curriculam of MPHA(M) and Sanitary Inspector
Course - Certain Clarification - Regarding.

Ref :- 1. From the Secretary, AP Para Medical Board
Lr.Rc.No.322, dated 06.10.2012
2. Govt.Memo.N0.6970/12/2010, dt.27-2-2013.
3. From the Secretary, A.P. Para Medical Board,
Lr.Rc.No.113/APPMB/2013, dated 30.03.2013
4. From the DPH&FW Hvd., Lr.Rc.No.7541/E4.1.H/2010,

dated 11.03.2014

$$$

I am to invite your attention to the references cited and inform you
that in the reference 4" cited the DPH&FW, Hyd has reported that the
Principal, Regional Health & Family Welfare Training Centre (Male),
Hyderabad has compared the curriculams of MPHW(M) and Sanitary
Inspector Course of CSTRI and opined that some subjects in the MPHW(M)
course were not included in the sanitary Inspector Course of CSTRI and there
is a variance in the syllabus. In view of the above, the Government have
taken a view that the Sanitary Inspector Course of CSTRI cannot be treated
as equivalent to MPHW course. Therefore, the clarification issued vide
reference 2" cited that the NTC in Sanitary Inspector Course at Kollapur in
Mahabubnagar District and Yadagirigutta in Nalgonda District is not
recognized under section 24 of APPMB act and the curriculum of both the
courses is not equivalent and the said clarification holds good.

Yours faithfully

DMarraflozso

\)Jfg'r PRINCIPAL SECRETARY TO GOVERNMENT



